310 Second Street, S.E. Washington 3, D. C.

13 September 1954

Dear Vincent:

Thank you for your letter of 31 August.

It appears that a letter I sent you from London or from Switzerland to Cambridge never reached you for in it I (1) acknowledged receipt of the copy of Boccaccio's Amorosa Visione and thanked you very much for so welcome a gift; (2) I told you that my return to Washington had to be postponed because of an unanticipated trip I had to make to the Continent.

I do hope your lecture went off very well and if any of the material I sent you helped even slightly, I'm glad.

Hoping that this reaches you while on your holiday and that you are both enjoying it no end, I am,

Sincerely,

WILLIAM F. FRIEDMAN

Professor E. R. Vincent Corpus Christi Collego Cambridge, England